
SOUTH WOOTTON PARISH COUNCIL 

ANNUAL REPORT 2021
ASSETS: 
Allotments: Over the past year, the work carried out includes, twelve loads of cockle shells delivered and spread on the car park and roads, the entrance to the Allotments has had tarmac laid, and new water tanks have been installed. There are 109 plots on the Allotments and at present we have none currently vacant and a short waiting list.

Village Hall:  Due to the very high costs of extending the Village Hall it was decided to extend the Parish Office instead, this will not only give extra storage space, but will extend the Meeting Room which is badly needed. Plans have been drawn up and submitted to the Borough Council and have now been approved, it is hoped that work will go ahead later this year. The Village Hall has been updated, due to ongoing problems with the old flooring a new top of the range vinyl flooring has been laid, new window roller blinds have replaced the very old curtains, and the old stage has been replaced with a new portable and easily stored one.
Cemetery: The Cemetery has been greatly enhanced by all the paths being upgraded with a larger grade of shingle, also several large trees had to be removed. The extension to the existing Cemetery is now being used with plots being allocated.
Village Green: A recent newly constructed tarmac Footpath has been laid linking Nursery Close with the footpath across the Green. 
Work is still in progress with the drainage pipes which link the Village Pond to Low Road, this was very prominent during the winter months when the pond overflowed, and the road was impassable, Together with Highways Engineers a considerable amount of time was spent trying to locate where the blockage is, and the Parish Council has spent quite a lot of money trying to remedy this ongoing problem once and for all.
Over the past few months, we have had a considerable amount of criminal damage on the Green, the litter bins have been pulled out of the ground, one of the seats has been completely vandalised and is beyond repair, the posts along Common Lane are regularly pulled up. Over several months a regular group of youths who are not all from South Wootton, have also caused damage at North Wootton. The same group has moved onto the Green.

FINANCE: 
The Finance Committee meets four times during the year to examine each quarter’s accounts before making recommendations to the full Parish Council.

In January of each year the full Parish Council meets to examine the finances to date and the Budget proposed by the Finance Committee for the following year upon which the Precept requirement is set.

The nett total spend for the year 2020/21 was £95,814.10 against a Budget of £95,600, meaning a deficit of £184.10 which has been met from Reserves. 

Despite a very difficult year because of the Covid-19 Coronavirus pandemic and extra cleaning and sanitising measures, the routine administration and maintenance tasks have been carried out in the usual efficient manner.  In addition, investment has been made on the Allotments with a new tarmac entrance and cockleshell paths, and in the Cemetery with weed supressing membranes and new shingle paths, tree trimming and a new wildflower garden.  

Unfortunately, acts of vandalism have been a problem on both Wootton Park and The Green.  The wettest winter rainfall on record led to the Pond on The Green overflowing and flooding the immediate area and the Parish Council spent a considerable amount of time and money in liaison with drainage companies and the Highways Department in pumping the water away and trying to resolve the drainage problem.

All this amounts to an expenditure of some £10,000 so to end the financial year with a deficit of £184.10 demonstrates the firm hold which the Parish Council continues to exercise on the public purse to give our Parishioners the very best value for money.
PLANNING: 
The Parish Council is a designated statutory consultee regarding planning matters and, consequently, we receive for comment, planning applications relevant to the Parish, from the Borough Council.

The Parish Council has devolved responsibility for commenting on the applications to the Planning Committee, which is made up of eight Parish Councillors. This year, we have dealt with 54 planning applications. We have supported 51 and opposed 3.

During the Covid restrictions the Planning Committee view applications individually and respond by email to the Parish Office.

Following a huge community effort to oppose the application by Camland for the Knights Hill site, which was opposed by the Borough Council, the developers appealed this and were successful, so the site will be built. The three Parish Councils, North Wootton, South Wootton and Castle Rising, are engaging with the Borough Council and hopefully the new owners (when known) to improve the traffic flow and the general environment.

POLICY: 
The Policy Committee is scheduled to meet quarterly, however, actually meets when there is specific business to be dealt with.
South Wootton Parish Council has “Quality Status”. This means that the Council must ensure that we comply with all legislation governing the conduct of business at this level of Local Government.

In the course of each year we: - 

Check that we are conducting meetings and managing our affairs in accordance with the rules. Therefore, our Standing Orders, governing the conduct of meetings are reviewed annually.

Data Protection is another matter requiring our attention.

Staff appraisals are considered, these take place around the turn of the year. In the light of the outcome of the appraisal process we may recommend changes to terms of employment. All our employees are paid an hourly rate above the National Minimum Wage.

In the course of the past year, we have paid attention to our safety policies, modifying them where required. It is a requirement, in law, for the Parish to safeguard both its staff and the public using its facilities, as far as possible.  Hence risk assessments for the Allotments, the Green, the Cemetery, the Parish Office, Car Park, and the Village Hall.
Amongst the matters that we have considered has been our Action Plan for the present year. The Plan encapsulates our immediate, medium, and longer term aims. This year we intend to extend the Parish Office Meeting Room. 
PRESENTATIONS FROM AFFILIATED COMMITTEES: 
WOOTTON PARK: 
Wootton Park is owned by the Borough Council and is rented jointly by both North and South Wootton Parish Councils.

Management of the Park is carried out by the Wootton Park Committee which is made up of members from both North and South Wootton Parish Councils, residents from each Parish and a Football Club representative.

Vandalism has been a problem over the past few months, which has caused a lot of money to be spent. Any incidents of vandalism must be immediately reported to the Police.

The Wootton Park Committee meet bi-monthly and is funded by both Parish Councils as well as by the “200 Club” which currently has 119 members who pay in £24 per annum by Standing Order. More than half of the “200 Club” monies are paid back to Prize Winners each month – there are prizes for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place.

Winners are notified by letter, anyone wishing to join the “200 Club” can do so by contacting Tracey at the Parish Office.

SOUTH WOOTTON IN BLOOM:  
We have only been able to have one meeting, of only six of the committee because of social distancing, in the last 13 months and that was in March this year.
Nevertheless, things have progressed fairly well considering the restrictions during the past year. The bulbs planted around the village have made for a colourful and cheerful spring.  Existing roadside beds have been tended and replanted where necessary.

The Churchyard garden has been looked after throughout the year by a small group of dedicated helpers.

We have even managed to put a new wildflower bed at Avon Road, and an overgrown corner of the cemetery behind the Parish Office has been cleared and replanted.

There are probably less than 15 people doing all the work for the Bloom in South Wootton.  We would welcome more helpers. If you feel you could help in any way, please contact Margaret Albinson, 01553 670241.

